
 

 

Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the September 8, 2022 meeting of the Western Heights 
Water Authority to order at 6:02 p.m.  Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Tom Plitt, 
Bruce Martin and Tony Gay. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), and Rob Hallman 
(Engineer). 
 
Jim made a motion to approve the August 11, 2022 minutes.  Bruce seconded the motion and 
all voted yes. 
 
Dajos Properties LLC, 199 Quality Circle, submitted ninety (90) days of daily meter readings 
along with a letter stating some water pipes were replaced due to leaks. The Authority directed Joy 
or Noah to communicate with them to take an additional ninety (90) days of daily meter readings. 
 
Noah reported that Well 5 is currently inoperable, the pump from 2011 failed.  The rough estimate 
of Twenty-Two Thousand Dollars ($22,000.00) was provided for a new pump and installation.   
 
The property owners of 823 West Main Street did not show up after receiving Solicitor Cassidy’s 
letter regarding the testing of the on-site well.  The Authority directed Noah to collect another 
water sample of the well. 
 
The delinquent accounts were reviewed in the amount of $2,548.25. 
 
The August revenue was $99.77. 
 
Bruce made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #4676 - #4689 in the amount of 
$5,629.97.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Joy M Oberholtzer 
Appointed Secretary/Treasurer 


